
 

IMPORTANT FACTS ABOUT THE 2020 PRIMARY ELECTION 

CALVERT COUNTY, MARYLAND 

 

 Voting will be primarily by mail 
o Calvert County Board of Elections (“BOE”) will mail ballots in early May to all eligible, active voters. 
o Return envelope will be postage prepaid. 
o If a voter does not receive a ballot by May 12, contact the BOE at 410-535-2214 or by email at 

elections@calvertcountymd.gov 
o All ballots must be postmarked on or before Primary Election Day, June 2. 
o Ballots may be dropped off in the designated box in the parking lot of the BOE (30 Duke Street, 

Prince Frederick) from May 21 to June 2 at 8 pm. 
o The oath on the ballot MUST be signed by the voter. 
o Voters do NOT have to request an absentee ballot unless they wish to have their ballot(s) sent to a 

different address or prefer web delivery. 
o Absentee ballots must be postmarked on or before June 2. 
o All mail-in ballots must be received no later than 10 am on June 12. 

 In-Person Voting 
o To reduce the spread of the novel coronavirus, the BOE recommends that voters who can 

vote by mail do so. In-person voting will be extremely limited. 
o CDC guidelines will be in effect with respect to physical distancing. Please be prepared to wear a 

mask. 
o In-person voting will be held ONLY at the BOE (30 Duke Street, Prince Frederick) from 7 am to 8 

pm on Tuesday, June 2 for those who need assistance, wish to register to vote, have not received 
a ballot or simply prefer to vote in person. 

o There will be NO early in-person voting for the 2020 Primary Election.  
 Important Dates 

o Deadline to register to vote – May 27 
o Deadline for changing party affiliation – May 27 
o Deadline for address change – May 27 

 Mail-in changes must be postmarked on or before May 27. Online changes must be done 
by 9 pm on May 27 (visit https://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/VoterSearch) 

 General Information 
o Vote411.org is live with information about the candidates running in the 2020 Primary. Visit 

https://www.vote411.org/ 
o You may also register to vote through vote411.org. 
o Printed versions of the Vote411 Voter Guide will be available in early May. 


